
 
 

 
 

                                                                        
 

 
 

 
8th December 2023 

Dear parents and carers, 

The children had a fantastic time at the disco last night.  They had so much fun with their friends and their 

dance moves were amazing as you will see from the photos later in the newsletter.  Thank you so much to 

Emma and our wonderful PTA for organising such a fabulous event.  

It was wonderful to see so many of you at our art exhibition this week.  The children were so proud to show off 

their learning and we had lots of positive feedback from you.  Thank you to Flora and Emily for organising the 

event and to you for taking the time to come and support the children.   

We were also very impressed with the number of you who came and joined in with out African Dance 

performance with Irie Dance Theatre on Tuesday.  We certainly have some very talented families at Torridon! 

We are looking forward to the Early Years ‘Noisy Nativity’ which takes place next week.  I am sure you have 

already booked your spot for the performance. If you have not, please contact the admin office who will be 

happy to help. 

Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 are also looking 

forward to performing at their 

assemblies next week.  There is no 

need to book a place, we would love 

to see as many of you there as 

possible.  

I hope you have a lovely weekend.  

Best wishes 

Manda George 

Headteacher  

Chickenpox 
 

We have had a number of chicken pox cases reported this term.  

The symptoms include blister-type spots which appear over three to five 
days particularly on covered rather than exposed areas.  

Please see your GP as soon as possible if you think your child is suffering 
from these symptoms.   

Hazelbank Road, Catford, London, SE6 1TG 

Headteacher: Manda George 
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Twitter: @TorridonPrimary 
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School Disco Fun 

 

 



Christmas Lunch Menu                                             
Tuesday 19th December 2023 

We will be having Christmas Lunch on Tuesday 19th December. If your child usually 

has a packed lunch but would like a school Christmas dinner, please email 

admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk.   
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Christmas Events 
 

There are lots of festive fun times ahead before 
the end of term.  Please put the dates in your 

diary.   
  Please speak to a member of staff of you have 

any questions. 
 

 
 

Reception and Nursery  Nativity 
Wednesday 13th December 9.15am 

OR 
2.34pm 

 
 

Christmas Assemblies 
Year 1 Thursday 14th December  9.00am 
Year 2 Thursday 14th December 2.45pm 
Year 3 Friday 15th December 9.00am 
Year 4 Friday 15th December  2.45pm 
Year 5 Monday 18th December 9.00am 
Year 6 Monday 18th December 2.45pm 
Resource Base  Tuesday 19th December  2.00pm 

 

On Tuesday 19th December 2023, we are inviting children to come to school in non-uniform and wear festive dress 

up if they choose to.   

 
 

Festive Dress Up Day 
Tuesday 19th December 

 

Christmas Lunch 
Tuesday 19th December 

 

Last Day of Term 
2pm Wednesday 20th December  

 

 
 
 



Challenge Greenhouse 
 

Thank you to all who have donated their empty 2 litre 

plastic bottles this week-so far, we have collected 626! 

Only 874 to go!! 

 
 

Foodbank Donations 
 

 
 

 
You can donate directly to the foodbank or bring your donations into the school 

office and we will arrange to deliver them.   
Your generosity will be greatly appreciated. 

Thank you 
 



 

Reception – Festive Fun! 
 

This week the Nursery children have enjoyed the 

Santa’s Grotto. They have decorated the Christmas 

trees. They have made Christmas wreaths, stars, paper 

chains and Christmas lists for Santa. We are excited for 

Christmas! 

 

 

 

 

Resource Base  Cooking  
 

In the resource base we got festive with 

our cooking making mince pies. Both 

pathways come together to socialise, 

cook and taste new foods. We rolled and 

cut the pastry ourselves and filled it with 

delicious mincemeat. It is safe to say that, 

from all the smiles, they were very tasty. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 1 - Geography 

            

Year 1 have been learning all about the UK and what makes each 

part of it special and diverse. This week we used maps to name and 

locate the four countries that make up the United Kingdom, including 

the oceans that surround it. We had a go at spotting the capital cities 

of England, Wales, Scotland and Ireland using the symbols on our 

maps to help us. We are becoming experts at naming the 7 continents 

of the world with a song. If you ask us, we might sing it to you at 

home!  

                        

Year 2 - Computing 
 

This week year 2 have been enjoying creating their own digital winter posters. We explored a 

variety of different tools and effects whilst on ‘2Simple’ which resulted in our amazing 

masterpieces! Take a look… 

 

 

We have also been practising our songs for our Christmas performance next week and we can’t 

wait to share them with you! 



Year 3  - Dance 
 

This term in dance, Year 3 have taken part in "Create and Dance" an 

education programme by the Royal Opera House. The programme uses 

professional works as starting points for creative arts curriculum school 

productions. The children have been using the narrative, classical Ballet and 

building upon choreographic tools to develop  their own version of Alice in 

Wonderland based on the ballet during their dance lessons. 

In DT the children created a head band to wear as part of their costume and 

performed via a Live Stream with other schools to share each others work. 

In the afternoon the children watched the full ballet and celebrated with a 

Tea Party theme.  

 

   

   

 

 

 

 



Irie Dance Theatre Performance  
 

A massive well done to our Key Stage Two dancers  who performed to parents and carers this week in a 

showcase of African Dance. The audience consisted of parents, carers, siblings and grandparents who also had 

a chance to join in with an interactive performance to show their talents. The after school club runs every week 

with Ni Boye and Zozo form Irie Dance Theatre. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Attendance  

 
A big congratulations to 6L for achieving 100% attendance this week!  

Well Done to all classes who achieved close to 100% attendance! 

Class Attendance  Class  Attendance  Class  Attendance  
1M 97% 

 

3A 99% 

 

5C 97%  

1N 93%  3G 90%  5L 90%  
1W 94%  3S 96%  5S 98%  
2S 97% 

 

4A 99% 

 

6A 91%  

2SW 95%  4L 98%  6C 98%  
2V 95%  4S 90%  6L 100% 

 



Year 5 – Writing  
In 5C this week , we have been editing 

and improving our writing of The 

Buried Moon.  

The writing below shows editing skills 

and improved handwriting. Well done 

Orlando! 

The children are very proud of their 

writing and so are we. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 – Computing  
  

In computing, we used a software called TinkerCad to 
understand more about 3D models and how they are 
printed.  

We have been using our knowledge of 3D shapes as well 
as our imagination to come up with practice models. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Forest School News 
 

What an amazing term it has been!  To think in February,  our woodland space was 

a concrete car park and now over 240 children visit Forest School every week!! 

In addition to the  saplings that were planted by the children,  the woodland now 

homes 4 established trees, courtesy of Street Trees for living. The children have also 

planted 300 Spring bulbs this term to add some colour to the woodland.  

We have enjoyed a variety of activities this term, including; minibeast hunts, 

becoming leaf thieves, chopping wood, building fires and cooking popcorn. 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to thank all of the children for their excitement about Forest School 

each week, the staff for braving the elements and our parents and carers for 

ensuring all of the children come to school ‘Forest school ready’! 

Forest School will be back to full timetable from the week commencing 

8th January 2024 and we look forward to Year 1 joining Forest School! 

 

 

 



 
STARS OF THE WEEK 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Avery  He is very helpful at tidy up time. Well done, Avery 😊   

Nursery AM  Thivani  She is playing nicely with her friends at Nursery. Well done, Thivani 😊  

  

Nursery PM  Liseta  She has settled well into Nursery and she is very helpful at tidy up time. 😊   
Blue Class  Owen  For trying new things and settling into blue class so well this term. Well done, 

Owen!  

Red Class  Erin F  For her brilliant writing! Erin always tries her best in everything she does 😊   

Yellow Class  Leo  For working hard in phonics and applying his phonics knowledge to his reading. 
Well done!  

1M  Rhia  For her positive attitude towards her learning and for her lovely poem writing. Keep 

up the lovely learning Rhia! 😊   

1N  Kyrie  For always taking care with his presentation and always doing his best. We are so 

impressed with the progress you have made! 😊   

1W  Oghenen  For being a positive and cheerful member of the class. She is a friend to everyone 

and she is always willing to help others. Well done! 😊   
2S  Rowan   For her brilliant effort in all of our tricky quizzes this week and for her positive 

attitude in all that she does! You are a wonderful role model to` others Rowan-Well 

done! 😊   

2SW  All of 2SW  For trying their very best when completing the tricky quizzes! Well done everyone! 

😊   

2V  Vivien, Najla 
and Bobby  

For being amazing and creative dance teachers who came up with a routine for our 
class Christmas performance and taught it to the class. Well done.  

3A  Zoe   For being enthusiastic about our Christmas songs and giving it you're all with your 

singing! Good job 😊   

3G  Arlo  For trying his best in the tricky quizzes. Well done 😊   
3S  Malachi   For reflecting on his own learning and making improvements to always do his best.  

4A  Michael  For settling in really well and trying his best in all of his learning.  

4L  Yathurshan  for being such a kind and considerate member of 4L. He is very caring 
towards other members of the class and has fantastic behaviour.  

4S  Isara  For having such a positive attitude to swimming, singing and her assessments this 
week  

5C  Aksa  For being confident in class this week by contributing her ideas to the class 
discussion. This has been a first for Aksa. Well done!  

5L  Moliesa  For always being so polite and respectful. You always have a positive attitude – 
well done!  

5S  Imogen   For your outstanding narrative piece in writing. Your proactive approach to 
learning and your commitment to improvements shows in your learning. Keep up 

the excellent work and your enthusiasm towards learning. Well done!  

6A  Farron  For displaying our core value of ‘Aspiration’ this week in her assessments. Keep it 
up!  

6C  Amari  For demonstrating an excellent attitude towards your learning during assessment 
week. You should be proud of your efforts - well done!  

6L  Ibrahim  He has demonstrated hard work and determination during assessment week. Well 
done and keep up the good work!  

RB Blue  Izzy  Well done for always being so kind to others.   

RB Green  Munasar  Well done for trying your best with writing this week!  



 

Dates For Your Diary  
Saturday 9th December  9.00 Boys’ Football Match- CANCELLED 
Monday 11th December Year 3/4 Athletics Tournament  
Tuesday 12th December Year 4 to National Maritime Museum 

Wednesday 13th  December  
9.15am or 2.15pm Nursery and Reception Christmas Performance 
Year 5/6 Athletics Tournament 

Thursday 14th December 9.00 Year 1 Christmas assembly 
2.45 Year 2 Christmas assembly 

Friday 15th  December 9.00 Year 3 Christmas assembly 
2.45 Year 4 Christmas assembly 

Monday 18th December 9.00 Year 5 Christmas assembly 
2.45 Year 6 Christmas assembly 

Tuesday 19th December  Christmas jumper day 
Christmas Lunch 
2.00 Resource Base Christmas assembly 

Wednesday 20th December  Last day of term – 2pm finish 
Thursday 21st December to Friday 5th 
January 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY 

Monday 8th January  First day of spring term 

Tuesday 16th January  
NCMP height and weight screening  
9.00 Year 1 and 2 reading workshop for parents and carers 

Friday 19th January  INSET Day 
Tuesday 23rd January  9.00 Year 3 and 4 reading workshop for parents and carers 
Tuesday 30th January  9.00 Year 5 and 6 reading workshop for parents and carers 
Monday 12th – Friday 16th February HALF TERM 
Thursday 7th March  WORLD BOOK DAY 
Friday 8th March  International Womens’ Day 
Week beginning 11th March  Whole school assessment week 
Friday 15th March  Red Nose Day 
Tuesday 19th and Thursday 21st March  Open evenings for parents and carers 
Thursday 28th March  Last day of term – 2pm finish 
Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April  EASTER HOLIDAY 
Monday 8th – Thursday 11th April  Year 6 Easter school 
Monday 15th April  First day of the summer term 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The Big Ambition 
‘The Big Ambition’ provides a much-needed opportunity for the children of England to tell policy makers what 

is important to them ahead of the General Election. 

It only takes 5-10 minutes and children and parents can 

complete the survey here: 

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/the_big_ambition/ 

Let's make sure that the children and young people of 

Lewisham are represented in the results. 

 

Parent and Carer Workshops 
We are pleased to share the dates of further upcoming parent and carer meetings and workshopsNext half 

term, you are invited to attend reading workshops to learn more about how we teach reading at Torridon.  

Montage Theatre Arts 
 

Montage Theatre Arts runs after school and Saturday classes for ages 3-18 year which include Musical Theatre, 

Street Dance, Drama, Ballet, Contemporary Dance and much more.  

Our Holiday courses run weekdays 9.30-4.30 for ages 5-12 years and students learn to act, sing and dance 

with a performance to friends and family on the last day.   

• We are OFSTED registered with enhanced DBS checked, 

safeguarding, first aid and mental health first aid trained staff.  

• Location: Montage Theatre Arts, Prendergast Hilly Fields 

College, SE4 1LE.  

FREE PLACES - To register interest contact admin@montagetheatre.com 

or 0208 692 700 or apply at: 

https://www.montagetheatre.com/bursaries/ 

If you have any questions or would like more information, please feel 

free to get in touch. 

 

Spring 1  

9.00 on Tuesday 16th January  Y1 and Y2 Reading  

9.00 on Tuesday 23rd January  Y3 and Y4 Reading  

9.00 on Tuesday 30th January  Y5 and Y6 Reading  

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/the_big_ambition/
https://www.montagetheatre.com/
https://www.montagetheatre.com/bursaries/


Community Events 



Virtual Workshop - 12th December – 6.30pm to 8pm 
 

LEWISHAM PARENT AND CARER’S FORUM WORKSHOP 
This workshop is aimed at parents and carers of young people aged 14+ 
and will provide information on the benefits they may be entitled to from 

age 16. This will include the process of changing from Disability Living 
Allowance to Personal Independence Payments when your child is 16. 

    
 

Join for an opportunity for you to share your thoughts and experiences on the important services that you 
receive for your children.  Please do help get the right services for your children and young people by taking 

part.  This is an informal session. 
  

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84262301565?pwd=3pWQxP0mNocYP8KeH2o9H4aZLgu4jH.1 

Passcode: 868777 
Meeting ID: 842 6230 1565 

 

Website link: https://mailchi.mp/lewishamparentcarer/lpcf-virtual-workshop-post-16-benefits-12th-december-

2023 

Talking Teens 
 

 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84262301565?pwd=3pWQxP0mNocYP8KeH2o9H4aZLgu4jH.1
https://mailchi.mp/lewishamparentcarer/lpcf-virtual-workshop-post-16-benefits-12th-december-2023
https://mailchi.mp/lewishamparentcarer/lpcf-virtual-workshop-post-16-benefits-12th-december-2023


Christmas in Lewisham  
 

Good Food Lewisham and Community Connections Lewisham have put 
together this Christmas provision list of useful services, free Christmas 
meals and food provision: 
https://www.goodfoodlewisham.org/post/christmas-in-lewisham-2023-
useful-services-free-meals-and-free-food 
  
Thanks to those of you who are offering free Christmas meals and other 
Christmas food services – it’s very much appreciated. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

       Online Safety   
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